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Weekly Newsletter

W.b 19.10.20
This week:

As part of English the children have continued to learn about the traditional tale Goldilocks and the Three Bears. This week year 1 have been using their plans to write their own version of the story of Goldilocks and the Three Bears. The children have written a different section of the story each day. Monday, the children wrote the start of the story in which they introduced the main character of Goldilocks and they wrote the build-up, where Goldilocks tried the porridge, chairs and bed. On Tuesday, the children wrote the problem section where the three bears came home to find Goldilocks asleep in Baby Bear’s bed and they wrote the resolution, where Goldilocks ran away back to her home. On Wednesday the children wrote the end of the story where Goldilocks realised that she should never visit the bear’s house again. Finally, on Thursday, the children completed an analysis of their work to identify if they had used all the correct story language, punctuation (capital letters for the start of the sentence and names, full stops, question marks and exclamation marks), Co-ordinating conjunction and (used to join two simple sentences together), ambitious words and past tense) 
To support your child further it would be brilliant if you could read them the story of Goldilocks and the three bears.  Please ask your child a range of the following questions to recap their prior learning in school.
Can your child tell you the spelling rules for –ed? Can your child tell you the spelling rules for –ing? Can your child explain what an adjective is? (A word to describe a noun). Can your child explain what a verb is? (A doing word – jumping, knitting, went). Can your child explain what a noun is? (Person, place or thing). Can your child tell you a question that they would like to ask Goldilocks? Can your child tell you when an exclamation mark would be used? Can your child tell you what the suffix ‘s’ and ‘es’ do to a root word? What is the rule for adding the suffix ‘es’? What are the rules for the suffix ‘er’? What are the rules for the suffix ‘est’? What does the suffix ‘er’ do to a root word? What does the suffix ‘est’ do to the root word? What does the prefix ‘un’ do to a root word? What is the rules for adding the prefix ‘un’? 

As part of maths the children have been focusing on place value of digits in numbers. The children have continued to focus on finding one more and one less of a range of numbers up to 20 and then this progressed onto finding one more and one less of a range of numbers up to 100. We then moved on to positioning missing numbers on a number line. 

Please ask your children what number would go in the following boxes. 
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At home please can you support your child with asking them what is one more of a given number within 100 and what is one less of a give number with in 100. Please can you continue to practise counting forwards and backwards to 100 in 1s, 2s, 5s and 10s. Ask you child how many lots of tens and how many lots of ones does a number contain.  
The children’s topic this half term is ‘Muck, Mess and Mixture’. As part of topic lessons children have continued ICT the children have logged into their purple mash accounts on the computer and have been finding the icon 2explore. This week they have been focusing on making a music sequence and following the repeated patterns.

Can your child log in to Purple Mash? Can they follow the repeated pattern to create a music sequence? Can they listen carefully to the music sequence and notice the pattern?  

Reminders:

Class 6 PE days are Monday and Thursday.

Class 9 PE days are Thursday and Friday.


Attendance for KS1:

Class 6- 98.9 %

Class 9- 94.6 %

Homework

Homework will mainly be handed out on a Wednesday. On the odd occasion it may be on a different day due to timetable changes. Please return homework on a Monday. Handing it on a Monday gives you the opportunity before the weekend to ask the teacher any questions so that you are clear of how to support your child if unsure. There is a tray in each class where the homework needs to be returned. Please ask the teacher where this tray is if unsure. 
Spellings

Spellings are handed out each Thursday and your child will be tested on these spellings the following Thursday. Children will receive a list of spellings to practise each week. In addition to the spellings, children will be tested on a sentence containing the words. However, the sentence will not be sent home. This is to see if they can apply the spelling currently within their writing. Can you get your child to practise applying the words by creating their very own sentences? 
Reading Diary’s

Children in KS1 have all been provided with a Home Reading Diary. Please fill this in daily based on your child reading a couple of pages of a book or a whole book. Please return the Reading Diary to school each day and leave it in their book bags.  There are books situated in the classroom for your child to take home daily. Reading is extremely important to your child’s development so we really encourage your child to read a book or pages of a book daily. If you are unsure of your child’s reading book colour then please ask your teacher. 

Thank you 

Miss Watts and Miss Rawding
